Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

March 26, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:50 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Karla Buckingham, Carole Brown, Misti Craig, and Mary Ann Ball.  Guest present was Tiffany Gohman.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from February 2013.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Misti Craig.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 481.  
--The Governor’s Cup Regional Competition took place.  Congratulations to Will Mangum who placed 4th in the area of Language Arts.    
--The book fair was very successful.  The grandparent luncheon went very well and many were in attendance.  The Book Fair Family Night theme was science.  The attendance was a bit lower than in the past but everything went well.  We appreciate the support of our staff and parents during this event.  
Joe Nepi provided to Council the second reading of Policy 8.02 regarding Audio/Visual viewing.  Council discussed the final draft.  Carole Brown made a motion to approve this policy; motion was seconded by Mary Ann Ball.  All were in consensus.  
Joe Nepi provided to Council a copy of the revised draft of Policy 15.01 in regards to Extracurricular Programs.  Council discussed the policy and made suggestions for change.  Mr. Nepi will provide the final draft of this policy to Council at the next meeting for further discussion and approval.
Joe Nepi provided to Council a copy of Policy 21.02 regarding Retention of Students.  Council will revisit this policy at the next scheduled meeting for further discussion.

Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.
Joe Nepi provided Committee Minutes/Updates to Council for their review.
Joe Nepi presented a draft for the 2013-2014 Budget to Council for their review.  Discussion took place in reference to the following:
--Mr. Nepi provided the Attendance Projections and class sizes for 2013-2014.    


He gave a copy of the School Based Allocations which is based on the 2nd month 

student projections.  Based on this budget, Morningside will not be losing any teachers.  Although, we will have two teacher positions available due to staff members leaving.  The Council discussed their desire to have an interview committee formed to do any hiring of possible transfers within the district.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that he will consult with Mr. French regarding this concern.  

--A Summary of Allocations was given to Council for their review.  Mr. Nepi provided Council with a breakdown of salaries for certified and classified staff.  

--Title I funds are being reduced for next year.  We are slated to have approximately $133,000 in Title I funds.  These funds would be used to cover 3 instructional assistants and the Math Interventionist position.  However, with reduced funding, we will fall short approximately by $5000 to $6000 for salaries.  We have approximately $23,000 left in Title I carry over funds that must be spent by September 2013.  This money will be used to supplement the salary shortage.  Council discussed options for the use of the remaining carry over funds after the salary shortage is paid.  Options discussed were additional technology for the new I Pad program, hiring a conceptual math consultant or an additional IA, supplemental math materials or consumables.
-Mr. Nepi presented a draft budget for 2013-2014 to Council for their review.  We will have approximately $49,487 in Section 6 for instructional supplies, stipends, and other related needs.  
--Mr. Nepi advised Council that ASCP funding would decrease due to funding regulation changes.  
Joe Nepi discussed ESS funding with Council.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that Wesley Hatfield is our ESS coordinator and she has been working with the budget to plan a 1st grade camp.  The budget would cover costs for transportation, snacks, teachers, specials teachers, and instructional assistants.  The camp will be held the week of July 22nd.
Joe Nepi provided the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement:

--Karla Buckingham presented professional development on conceptual math to the staff again at the last Professional Learning Day.  Teachers were given Van De Walle books to assist with this new concept.  They will begin breaking down the chapters into small sections and working to improve conceptual math instruction. 

--Staff members will be presenting formative assessments at the next faculty meeting.

Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed April agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Monday, April 15th, 2013, at 3:30 p.m.
Misti Craig made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
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